Selectmen’s Meeting

Town of Bowdoin, Maine

July 9, 2018

Present were:
Marc Bernier
Michelle Keleher
Deborah Marquis

6:30 PM Pledge of Allegiance
Administrative:
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Selectmen reviewed and initialed and/or signed the following:

Selectmen’s minutes for July 2, 2018

A/P and P/R Warrant # 16

Bank reconciliations for Trust Funds second quarter

Notice of change for Andro-sweep account from Deutsch Bank to Northern Trust

MSAD 75 meetings and agendas for July 11% and 12

Business contact phone number from Comcast

Present were: Gary Snyder, Tom Garrepy, Jr. Card, Eric and Stephanie from MaineStream and John

Lewis from Hi-def.

Other Business:
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Gary Snyder, recycling attendant asked the Selectmen if we could have power put into the little
building at the recycling center. He had heat stroke on one of the hot days last week. He said if they
could put power down there we could use it for a fan in the summer and for an electric heater in the
winter, which would be much safer that a propane heater in such a small building.

The selectmen asked Carol to contact an electrician to see what it would cost.

They also discussed the batteries that are down there. We will call Pine Tree Waste to see if they
take batteries. And find out how much if so. Gary said, according to the State of Maine, one time
batteries can be tossed in the trash, rechargeable batteries need to be recycled.

The Selectmen asked Eric and Stephanie from Maine Stream and John Lewis to go over what
each of them are doing so we know who should be called for problems.

Eric said all hardware that he installed is under warranty .Both sent what there terms and fees are for
the selectmen to review.

For problems that are server or workstation related we should call Eric. If uncertain, call John and
he will contact Eric if needed, and call John for issues unrelated to the hardware or server.

Marc asked if Wheeler Spring on West Rd went through the Planning Board. Carol will check.




> Adjournment: At 8:10 pm Deb made a motion to adjourn, Michelle seconded, the vote was
unanimous and the meeting adjourned.



